
illustrative example is that Israel was one of the first nations to join the Convention on the 

Prevention and Punishment of the Crime of Genocide and to adopt domestic legislation to that 

effect. Moreover, we wish to note a recent example of the same longstanding and continued 

commitment to these principles: following the recommendation of a Public Commission of 

Inquiry dated February 2013 established by the Israeli government, Israel is currently conducting 

an internal review to examine the compatibility of Israeli criminal legislation with definitions of 

serious international crimes under international law, including crimes against humanity. As part 

of this process, Israel is considering the adoption of domestic legislation that would explicitly 

address crimes against humanity. 

A comprehensive, global codification of "crimes against humanity" would benefit the entire 

international community. It is the position of the State of Israel that such codification, including 

the list of crimes and their definition, should reflect customary international law on the subject 

and the widest possible consensus amongst states. Israel urges States to guard against any 

attempt to abuse existing enforcement mechanisms and to ensure that new mechanisms will be 

properly resilient to such abuse. 

We wish to emphasize that the increased involvement of non-State actors in the commission of 

crimes against humanity should receive special attention. Any codification of "crimes against 

humanity" should cover crimes against humanity committed by States and non-State actors alike, 

and should address the specific issues related to the involvement of non-State actors in the 

commitment of crimes against humanity. 

Since Israel continues to attach great importance to this topic, the Government of Israel would be 

honored to contribute to the drafting process of the new proposed treaty. 


